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September 4th, 2025 

Zachary Cabe 
Vuncannon & Sons Builders, Inc. 
112 Strickland Lane 
Lillington, NC  27546 
Email: zwc@vuncannonandsonsbuildersinc.com 

Reference: Engineering Services 
4275 Spring Hill Church Road 
Lillington, NC 27546 
TE&D Project No.: 2401-0360 

To Whom It May Concern; 

As requested by the client, a representative of Tyndall Engineering & Design, PA (TE&D) was on-
site to observe the following items: 

1. Missing projection at multiple locations.

The following conclusions and recommendations were noted: 

1. We observed several areas that had inadequate/missing footing projection.
Based on our observations and analysis, we recommend the footing be widened as
needed per the detail on page 2 of this report.

Upon completion, the above-mentioned recommendations will provide the required support for 
the anticipated loading conditions. We appreciate being able to assist you during this phase of the project. 
If you need further assistance or require additional information, please do not hesitate to contact us. 

Sincerely, 
Tyndall Engineering & Design 

Prentice Tyndall Jr., P.E. Tripp Amos 
PT III | 2401-0360 
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